
SPSO decision report

Case: 201704285, Lothian NHS Board

Sector: health

Subject: clinical treatment / diagnosis

Decision: not upheld, no recommendations

Summary
Mr C, who is a solicitor, complained on behalf of his client (Mr A) about the treatment Mr A had received from the

prison health centre. Mr A was assaulted and suffered a broken jaw. Some months after this, he started

experiencing headaches. Mr A attended a number of GP consultations and his pain relief medication was

adjusted at various points as a result. When Mr A suggested that the prescribed medication was not effective, he

was referred to neurology (a branch of medicine that looks at the brain and nervous system) and had a scan. The

results of this came back as normal and Mr A continued to be treated through adjustments to his pain relief

medication. Mr C complained that the pain medication provided to Mr A was not reasonable or appropriate.

We took independent advice from a GP adviser. We were satisfied that Mr A had been treated in line with General

Medical Council and World Health Organisation best practice guidelines. We found that the medication prescribed

had been appropriate.

The board acknowledged that they did not pass on Mr A's scan results to him and apologised to him directly for

this. They also outlined steps that they had taken to ensure this didn't happen again. We were satisfied that the

fact that Mr A was not provided with his scan results had no impact on the treatment provided or medication

prescribed. On balance, we did not uphold the complaint.
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